Leak Policy

The new leak policy is as follows: Adopted June 2018

To qualify for relief from large leaks, the usage must be at least twice the customer’s 12-month average
bill. Once RSUD notifies customer of high usage, customer has five (5) business days to provide
acceptable proof of repair, which would include plumber receipt, parts receipts or photographic evidence.
Once receipt or photo is received by RSUD, we will get an updated reading to be applied to the entire
leak adjustment, If proof of leak HAS NOT been received by RSUD within the five (5) business days the
customer forfeits relief. **This is to cut down on the leak rolling over into multiple billing cycles**

(1st occurrence in a 5-year period)

¢ Take a 12-month average usage plus the minimum bill (or as long as the account has been active
if less than 12 months) and 50% of the usage over the average. Payments can be made over time
if necessary,

(2nd occurrence in a 5-year period

* Take a 12-month average usage plus the minimum bill (or as long as the account has been active
if less than 12 months) and 75% of the usage over the average, Payments can be made over time

if necessary.

In the event of a catastrophic leak where the consumption is 20 times the customer’s average bill, the
customer will pay the minimum bill plus a 12-month average (or as long as the account has been active if
less than 12 months) and the District’s cost to produce the water, currently $1.86 per 1000 gallons. This
cost will be reviewed annually and includes costs of well operations, purchased water groundwater
conservation district fees we pay based on the volume pumped.

In the event of a 2" catastrophic leak, within a S-year period, customer must appear before the Board for
approval of any relief.
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